MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 20TH JULY 2009 AT THE VILAGE HALL
Present; Cllr Nick McNally, Sheena Duller Brian Thomas, Adam Lionel, Charles Arch, Meinir Taylor and Rhiannon Jones.

Apologies; Cllr Gwyneth Davies

Also present was PCSO Richard Price, 

Minutes of the last meeting were read, there were tow amendments that were needed. Cllr Adam Lionel was not in the last meeting and that Nema Slug deterrent and not slug pellets would be used in the community garden. These were done and the minutes were passed as a true record by Cllr Rhiannon Jones and seconded by Charles Arch.
PCSO Richard Price has attended the meeting to discuss Neighbourhood Watch. The Community Council and the Communities 1st forum are hoping to start a scheme in this community following recent events. PCSO Price explained the process of starting the scheme and that it was quite simple to run. All that was needed was someone to act as coordinator to link with the police. It was decided to hold an open meeting in the village hall to see if there was any interest. The clerk to discuss with Communities 1st.
Water Wheel;

The outstanding work on the water wheel has still not been done. It has been agreed that nothing will be signed until the work is complete.

Planning issues. 

A number of planning issues have been brought to our attention work we believe that has been carried out without consent from Ceredigion County Council. The clerk was asked to send a letter to the council to inform them of these issues.

Also a letter needs to be sent to Ceredigion County Council informing them of the need to repair the wooden fence near Y Wern, also the trees growing out of the wall by Counthouse, and the overgrown rhododendron bushes near Crud yr Awel.

A document, Developing Secondary Education in Ceredigion was received, Cllr Meinir Taylor will read and report back to the next meeting. 
A document, Ceredigion Corporate Stratergy 09-12 was received, Cllr Brian Thomas to read and report back. 
Correspondence:

Planning Applications,

The planning application for the conversion of a dwelling at Ystwyth Villa has been refused.

Street Lights

A Letter was received from Ceredigion County Council informing us that seven of our streetlights will be kept on all night. The light we wanted to keep on at Heol Maesglas cannot be kept on because it is part of a loop within the estate.
Zurich Insurance

The insurance premium for 2009-10 will be £205.00.

There was no other business, the next meeting will be on Monday 21st September at 7.30pm in the village hall.
